

April 25, 2022

The Honorable Chairman Bill Slaughter and County Commissioners Lowndes County Board of Commissioners PO Box 1349 Valdosta, Georgia 31603-1349

Dear Chairman Slaughter and Commissioners:

Mr. Steve Everett, a current member of the Valdosta-Lowndes County Airport Authority, will roll off of the Authority on May 21, 2022, after serving for 20 years. Mr. Massimo Pistelli and Mr. Dan Kerrigan have applied for the upcoming vacancy. Both gentlemen are known to some or all of the current Authority members. Both gentlemen are pilots and both actively fly at the Valdosta Regional Airport. We appreciate the opportunity to provide input on the future composition of the Airport Authority and will be happy with the County Commission choosing either applicant.

We would also like to thank Lowndes County for its continued support of the Valdosta-Lowndes County Airport Authority and the Valdosta Regional Airport.

Sincerety,

Jeff Sikes Chairman